


 North American Martyrs Church                  March 26, 2023                      Fifth Sunday of Lent 

Stewardship Received  Last Week  03-19-23 
Adult Tithe Envelopes 

(305) Families $17,898 
Adult Electronic Tithe 

(194) Families $13,008 

Plate $1,226 

Youth $ 

Total Tithe Received $32,132 

Weekly Tithing Goal $32,229 

Received to date $1,195,281 

Needed for Annual Budget $1,224,702 

Annual Budget Shortage to Date ($29,421) 

A note from Mark Heffley, 

Dear North American Martyrs Family, 
 
This weekend around 100 kids will receive their first Holy Communion! 
My daughter will be among them. She and her class have been preparing for 
quite some time. They went to confession, they’ve been learning about the 
Eucharist, and they’ve been praying extra. They are ready and they cannot 
wait. 
 
It’s good to see the excitement of children around the sacraments. Their 
faith gently invites us to re-examine our own attitudes toward the sacra-
ments. Speaking for myself, I often avoid confession and take the Eucharist 
for granted, so I’m grateful for my daughter’s witness and that of all those 
preparing for first communion. 
 
All that being said, there’s also something beautiful about the ordinariness 
of the Eucharist. I once heard a non-Catholic say that if he really thought 
God was there under the appearance of bread then he would crawl on his 
hands and knees to communion. There’s some truth in this. Especially   
given the widespread disbelief in the Eucharist and (most assuredly) unholy 
receptions, we need to acknowledge the awesomeness (literally) of the    
Eucharist. Yet, Jesus disguises himself as bread precisely so that we would 
receive him. The Israelites were too terrified to go near Mt. Sinai because 
they saw a glimpse of God’s glory. I imagine there would be very few of us 
brave enough to approach the Eucharist if we saw clearly God’s presence. 
And so God hides in the ordinariness of the host so that we won’t stay 
away, even if God’s hiding runs the risk of abuses and neglect, of taking 
him for granted.  
 
The Church is inviting us to renew our faith in the Eucharist over the next 
couple years. We can do this by following the example of those receiving 
their first communion: Go to confession. Get to know Jesus more by   
reading the Gospels and by praying (especially the rosary). And get to 
know more about the Eucharist through classes at NAM, programs on 
FORMED.org, or through the countless resources available. Perhaps the 
best way to get to know Jesus in the Eucharist, though, is by going to    
adoration.  
 
Just don’t forget the beauty of the ordinary. Lazarus was raised from the 
dead and that was a big deal. But someday, even resurrections will be com-
mon place. And that, my friends, will be just fine. 
   
~Mark Heffley 

Sunday Stewardship 

Monday March 27 
6:40 AM     †Ambrose Hugo 
8:00 AM     Elaine Hennen 
Tuesday March 28 
6:40 AM     Gene & Liz Helget Family 
8:00 AM     Brandon Miller 

Wednesday March 29 
6:40 AM     †Mary Ngu Nguyen 
8:00 AM   †Bogumil Spicha 
Thursday March 30 
6:40 AM     Grace Bousquet 
8:00 AM     John Lochner Jr. 
Friday  March 31 
6:40 AM     The Soul of Anna 
8:00 AM     †Jerry Knobbe 

Stations of the Cross 

7:00 PM   

Saturday April 1 
9:00 AM    Michelle Miller   
 
Weekend Masses   
Saturday April 1  
6:00 PM  Chase Maly 
 
Sunday  April 2 
7:00 AM    Our Parish Family 
8:00 AM   †Joanne & Bob Wilson 
9:30 AM     †Eileen Stevens 
11:00 AM †Joseph Nguyen Van Xuan 
          

Emergency Number 

402-540-0398. Please add this number to your 
contact list. Call in the event of an emergency if 
a priest is needed.  

CRS Rice Bowl 

CRS Rice Bowl is a staple on the table of Catholic fami-
lies across the country during Lent. This simple cardboard 
box is a tool for collecting Lenten alms—and comes with 
a Lenten calendar that guides families through the 40 days 
of Lent with activities, reflections and stories.   

Rice Bowl donations can be placed in the collection 
plate, the parish office, or on the information table in 
the Narthex listed “CRS Rice Bowl Donations”.  

https://www.crsricebowl.org/families
https://www.crsricebowl.org/families
https://www.crsricebowl.org/wp-content/uploads/2022/09/RB23-ENGLISH-CAL-ONLINE.pdf


NAM Calendar 
  
Monday, March 27 

6 p.m. Grief Support meets in the Kateri room 
6 p.m. Nineveh 90 meets in the Cry room 
 

Tuesday, March 28 

5-7 p.m. Embrace Grace meets in the Kateri room 
 

Wednesday, March 29 
6 p.m. RCIA Topic: Marriage, Holy Orders and 
Using your Gifts in the Church  
Instructor: Fr. Wahlmeier and Chance Unger 
6:30 p.m. Serendipity Bible Study meets in the 
Kateri room 

Friday, March 31 

4:30-7 p.m. Fish Fry 
7 p.m. Stations of the Cross 
 

Saturday, April 1 

7:30 a.m. Martyrs Men meets in the Kateri room 
9:30 a.m. Stewardship Committee Meeting in the 
Kateri room 

NAM News 

 

Save the Date for Senior Mass 

Senior Mass and reception will be held Saturday, May 6th at 6 p.m. All 
high school seniors are invited to come and celebrate all of your accom-
plishments and be a part of this special Mass.  
 

Knights of Columbus Lenten Fish fries 

North American Martyrs Fish fries are every Friday during Lent at 4:30 
p.m. Come enjoy great fish, food and beverages. Pricing: adults $13, sen-
iors $10, kids (5-12) $6, and kids under 5 eat free.  
 
Desserts available from the PCCW. Cost is $1.50, cash or check. If  you 
have not been contacted by Jan Franklin about donating     desserts, please 
contact her at 402-477-5185. 
 

Embrace Grace Baby Shower 

Saturday, March 25th we are hosting our second Embrace Grace Baby 
Shower at 3pm in the Multi-purpose. We are looking for your help! We are 
in need of some food items and baby items. Please see sign ups to donate. 
If you would like to come support them at the shower, please RSVP by 
emailing NAMEMBRACEGRACE@GMAIL.COM  

Gift Sign Up:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AAEAD2CA0F5C52-baby1 

Meal Sign Up:  
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c094aaead2ca0f5c52-baby#/ 
 

Easter Egg Hunt Updates 

Please join us for NAM’s annual Easter Egg Hunt (sponsored by the Wom-
en of Martyrs) on Saturday, April 8th on NAM’s church rectory lawn. Start 
time is 10 a.m. and will run in waves according to age.  
 
If you would like to help stuff the Easter eggs, join us on April 2nd 3-5 
p.m. in the Multi-purpose room. We would love the help. 
 
We are still looking for candy donations for the annual Easter Egg Hunt. 
Donations can be dropped off  in the narthex of the Church before April 
2nd. There will be a table in the narthex with a sign and a basket for candy. 
We are also accepting plastic eggs for the hunt!  
 

Concessions Volunteers Needed 

Saltdogs and Husker Baseball season is here! All parishioners ages 16 and 
older ar invited and needed to help with Husker Baseball games. Games 
start March 25. Those who help with concessions are given the opportnity 
to receive funding assistance for tuition. Please contact Diana at 
dketch21@yahoo.com  or 402-304-4477 or use this link https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084DACA82F4-concession if you can 
help. 
 

10 point pitch 

Do  you like to play 10 Point Pitch? NAM has you covered! We are hosting 
our monthly Pitch Tournament on Friday, April 14 from 7-10 p.m. in the 
Multi-purpose room. All skill levels are welcome; you can bring a partner 
or come by yourself and we will match you up with a    partner. A $5 entry 
fee is suggested and prizes will be given out. Snacks and lemonade will be 
provided, but feel free to bring snacks or a   party food to share with others 
along with your own  refreshments (no alcohol). 
 
Small Group Leaders 

Small Group Leaders: If you currently lead a small group and have not 
heard from Mark Heffley, he would love to hear about your group! Please 
call the parish office or email Mark at mark-heffley@cdolinc.net. Let him 
know if your group is open to new members, and if it is, if you would like 
it advertised online and/or at the upcoming ministry fair.  

School News 
 

April 6-11 

No School– Easter Break 
 
 
NAM is having a car show in church/school 
parking lot on Thursday, March 30th from Noon-
1:30 p.m. School families and parishioners, come 
and showcase your car! All makes and models are 
welcome. We will have Kona Ice too!  
 
 
Dear Martyrs Families…We would like to give 
our students the opportunity to meet First 
Responders and hear about their jobs. If you are a 
First Responder and would be willing to share 
with students what your job is all about please 
contact Crystal Gose (crystal-gose@cdolinc.net). 
We welcome presentations to possibly include 
equipment/vehicles or anything that accompanies 
your job. The presentations would be for 15-
minutes at a time, outdoors, with students rotating 
from presenter to presenter, on Friday, May 19, 
from 1-2:30 pm. In appreciation for taking the 
time to do this, you can count it towards parish 
volunteer hours.  

CCD News 
      

Sunday, March 26 

2 p.m. First Holy Communion 

 

Wednesday, March 29 

6 p.m. Fr. Hall visits classrooms 

Trivia Question 

Q. When did the apostles receive the Holy Spirit? 

A. Answer is found in bulletin.  

mailto:NAMEMBRACEGRACE@GMAIL.COM
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C094AAEAD2CA0F5C52-baby1
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c094aaead2ca0f5c52-baby#/
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084DACA82F4-concession
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084DACA82F4-concession
mailto:mark-heffley@cdolinc.net
mailto:crystal-gose@cdolinc.net


 Readers Acolytes Servers 

Safe  

Sanctu-

ary 

Greeters 

6:00 
PM 

Volunteer 
Needed 

Tanner 
Nagel 

Tanner 
Wiese 
Myers 

Volunteer 
Needed 

Hellbusch 
Lochner 

Ybarra 
Family 

7:00 
AM 

Schepers 
Miller 

Mazour 

Nguyen 
Schidler (2) 
Marroquin 

Brockhaus  

8:00 
AM 

Shively 
Belger 
Gose 

Unger (2) 
Shively (2) 

Krienert 
Unger  
Family 

9:30  
AM 

Smith 
Johs 

Drehs 

Wiechman (2) 
Nguyen, Paul 

Epp, J 

Busboom 
(2) 

Meyer 
Family 

11:00  
AM 

Labadie 
Haug 

Volunteer 
Needed 

Nguen, E 
Nguyen Phuoc 

Hagge (2) 

Hannon 
Douglas 

West  
Family 

Lay Ministry for April 1-2 

Seminarian of the 

Week 

Our Seminarian of the week is 
William Nikolas Barger, son of 
Russ & Carleen Barger of St. 
John, Lincoln, NE. He is study-
ing College II at St. Gregory 
the Great Seminary. Please pray 
for Bradley as he continues his  

Welcome to our        

Parish 

We welcome all visitors who have joined us for 
the celebration of the Mass. If you have moved 
into the area and would like parish registration 
information, please call Tamra Tran at the Parish 
Office, 402-476-8088, or email tamra-
tran@cdolinc.net.  
Welcome to our new parishioners who recently 
registered in the parish: Peter & Andreya 
Binczik, Maggie Hernandez, Pau Lal and Ngai 
Lun, Khup Pi and Patrick & Mary-Teresa Prior.  
We hope you feel at home in our parish! 

Pentecost in the Upper Room 

Adoration News 

To sign up for a regular perpetual adoration 
hour, please use the signup genius link: https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0848A9A92B0-
perpetual  There you will be able to sign up for 
the available hours. In addition to those who 
have signed up for a Holy hour, all are welcome 
to come and adore Him.  

Monday: 1 p.m. & 3 p.m.  

Tuesday: 1 p.m.  
Wednesday: 10 a.m., 11 a.m. & 12 p.m.  
Thursday: 7 a.m. & 8 a.m.  
Friday: 9 a.m., 11 a.m. & 4 p.m. 

“Go often to rest your heart near the Tabernac-

le;, you will find there, the necessary strength 

and graces to go more surely along the path of 

fidelity.” 

~St Leonie Aviat 

 

St. Vincent de Paul   

Society 

The Gospel today, challenges us to see and  
believe the signs of grace in our lives: joy, 
peace, forgiveness, mercy and kindness.  

This month through your gifts, the Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul was able to assist Lincoln 
families, providing food, utility and rent        
assistance, car repairs and household             
appliances.  



Prayer List 

We pray with special love and concern for all those 
who are ill. Remember our sick: Ruthie Robertson 
Anderson, Reece Banks, Jordan Barry, Lilly          
Boeselager, Greg Bothe, Jennifer Brase, Hannah    
Elizabeth Carver, Jason Carver, Joshua Carver, Sue 
Coupe, Bella Cox, Jacob & Jaxson  DaCunha, Britt  
Douglas, Kathy  Everman, Steve Frey, Marlys Good-
water, Fran Green, Gene Helget, Mary  Jarecke and 
family, Glee  Komenda, John Kool, Biniyam      
Kummant, Mary Langenberg, Clint Lochner, Dean 
Oswald, William Parish, Marcia Redler, Pete Reyes,  
Jesse Roberts, Chris Royal, Bob Ruskamp, Derek 
Ruth, Suzie Schlautman, Maggie Sharrer, Connie 
Skoglund, Pat Steiner, Rose Stehno, Barb Sypal,  
Paulette Trouba, and Alice Verzal.  
 

Grief Support Group 

NAM Grief Group meets on the 4th Monday of each month at 6 p.m. 
in the Kateri room. This group is for anyone suffering any form of 
grief; it can be the loss of a loved one, a relationship, a job, or any loss 
that causes grief. The agenda is always casual with a rosary,        con-
versation and community of people who understand. Contact the par-
ish office if you have questions or just join us on the 4th  Monday of 
the month. 

Sacramental                  

Preparation 

Baptism 

The sacrament of Baptism is normally celebrated for 
our parishioners on Sundays after the 11 a.m. Mass. 
First time parents must attend a preparation class. The 
next baptism class is scheduled for Sunday, April 16th 
at 1 p.m. To inquire, contact Tamra Tran in the parish 
office. 
 

Matrimony 

To be married at North American Martyrs, one or 
both  persons of the engaged couple must be a practic-
ing   Catholic. To inquire about     celebrating a wed-
ding at NAM, call Fr. Nathan Hall at  402-476-8088. 
 

First Reconciliation, First Holy Com-

munion, & Confirmation 

To register for preparation for the sacraments or for 
more information about catechesis for children for 
ages 3-18, call Carrie Odgaard at    402-782-1428. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

(RCIA) 

RCIA is modeled after how people were brought into 
the Church in the first centuries. The process is de-
signed for those seeking baptism or confirmation as 
well as anyone simply wanting to learn more. Classes 
are Wednesday from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. in the 
parish hall. All are welcome to attend. 

Rites 

Funeral 

Martyrs Parish family extends our prayers and sympathy 
to the Taulborg family. The funeral was held Thursday, 
March 23rd, 10:00 a.m., at North American Martyrs 
Church. Please pray for the repose of the soul of:  

Earl G. Taulborg 

Baptisms 

We welcome those who have been newly baptized. Please pray 
for them as they continue to grow in Christ.  

Ethan Bradley Gose 
Son of Caleb & Amanda Gose 

 
Everett Lewis Moore 

Son of Kenton & Megan Moore 
 

Berklee Mae Bridges 
Daughter of Austin Bridges & Bailey Johnson 

 
Brynnlee Jean Schiffbauer 

Daughter of John Schiffbauer & Bailey Johnson 
 

Marriage 

May God grant a happy and prosperous life to you both as you embark 
on your journey together as husband and wife. All the best for your 
wedding, as you are united in Christ on March 25, 2023 at North 
American Martyrs Church. 

Tanner Letcher & Devyn Sanderson 

 





Around the Diocese 

 
2023 Marian Mantle Silent Strength Prayer Group  

All are welcome to join us in prayer for the return of our prodigal children to the Faith. We meet at 4:00 p.m. at Cathedral of the 
Risen Christ; 35th and Sheridan Blvd. in Rectors Hall in the lower level of the Cathedral.  The Divine Mercy Chaplet and a      
Rosary will be said as well as petition prayers for our prodigals and members. Mass is at 5:00 for those who wish to attend.     
Contact kneugeba@gmail.com for more information. Meeting dates: March 28, April 11 & 25, May 9 & 23, June 13 & 27, July 11 
& 25, August 8 & 22, September 12 & 26, October 10 & 24, & November 14 & 28. 
 
Have you been looking for a retreat to reboot your spiritual life?  

Our Lady of Good Counsel Retreat House, Waverley has several retreats for you. Our upcoming retreats are March 27-30 or April 
3-6 (Holy Week) 4-Day Ignatian Directed Retreat with Matt Simmons or Fr. Coulter, Mar. 31-April 2 "Following the Lord Little 
by Little (Poco a Poco)" with Fr. Innocent Montgomery, CFR and April 6-8 "Holy Week for Young Women" with the Marian 
Sisters. Read more and register at www.goodcounselretreat.org, email office@goodcounselretreat.org or call 402-786-2705. 

Pro-Life Education Series 
 

Pro-life Education Series continues Sunday, April 2, at St.  Patrick's Social Hall, 6146 Morrill Ave, Lincoln, NE. Featured speaker 
is Marion Miner JD, Associate Director for Pro-Life and Family Policy, Nebraska Catholic Conference. Title of  talk is 
“Protecting the right to Life in the Law: the Nebraska Unicameral in 2023 and Beyond”. He will speak on the Heartbeat Bill and 
other bills before the Nebraska Legislature. In relation to the Heartbeat Bill, he will also speak on “prenatal  human development”.  
This event is open to the public and free of charge.   
 
5th Annual Eucharistic Procession at Planned Parenthood 

On Tuesday, April 4th, Bishop Conley will be bringing the Eucharistic Jesus to face down the evils of Abortion in front of Planned 
Parenthood. This starts at 2 pm concluding with the Divine Mercy Chaplet at 3 pm. Parking is available at Cornerstone Christian 
Church located at 4849 Old Cheney Road or at St Peter Catholic Church located at 4500 Duxhall Drive. 
 
Easter Pilgrimage to Boys Town & Omaha 

Join an Easter Monday Pilgrimage April 10 with Fr. Coulter to visit Boys Town, Omaha Churches and Cathedral. Departs 8am, 
St.’s Patrick, Lincoln. Mass & Prayers during the day, return 5:30pm. $60 includes lunch, snacks and charter bus. Make your   
reservations at: www.frcoulter.com/EasterMonday or contact: frcoulter@gmail.com or 402-786-2705. 
 

Healing Hearts Grief Support Sessions  

Healing Hearts Grief Support Sessions for those who have suffered the loss of a loved one are being offered to assist Catholics in 
the grief process.  The sessions will be held on six weekly Tuesday evenings beginning April 11, 2023, 7:00-9:00 p.m., at John 
XXIII Diocesan Center, 37th & Sheridan Blvd. Suggested Donation: $25 (for materials) To register, please call 402-473-0620. 
 

Benedict XVI: The Debt We Owe as Church and Academy 

The Emmaus Institute for Biblical Studies is hosting a seminar titled Benedict XVI: The Debt We Owe as Church and Academy, 
featuring Dr. Christopher Blum, Provost of the Augustine Institute in Denver. The seminar will be held at the UNL Newman Cen-
ter on April 15, at 9:00am, with Mass preceding at 8:00am. For more information and to register, visit www.emmausinstitute.net. 
 
Date Nights 

April: Make time for your vocation! The Family Life & Discipleship Office invites you to a date night out on April 18th, 2023,    
6-9 p.m. at UNL Newman Center Rosary Hall with Rachael Tvrdy, our new Family Life Office and Discipleship Director talking 
about the Family, Become What You Are and how we can support it in parish life. $45 for dinner/drinks/apps for two or come for 
free to the talk and go out to eat on your own (will also be streamed). More info/registration at https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/
datenightapr. Limited free babysitting available! 
 
Marriage Encounter 

Please join us for our Marriage Encounter Experience, “Heart inside our couple-love” on April 21-23 at the Holiday Inn Express 
in Lincoln. Call right-away to reserve a place. Contact-couple Gary & Brenda Granger, 303-604-6202. For more information visit 
our website at: www.wwme.org  
 

Employment Opportunities 
 

Music Teacher-  Do you want to join our  amazing team at Nor th Amer ican Mar tyrs School?   We have various openings, 
including music in our elementary school for the 2023-2024 School Year.  If you have questions or want to work hard and work in 
a great community, please send your resume and cover letter to Sr. Janelle at sr.janelle-buettner@cdolinc.net 
 

Business Manager Position- The Immaculate Hear t of Mary Counseling Center  seeks a positive, organized,                     
and mission-motivated person for the position of Business  Manager. For complete job description and to apply, visit 
www.immaculateheartcounseling.org. 
 
Assistant Cook -Blessed Sacrament is looking for an Assistant Cook for the 2023-2024 school year. This position involves    
helping the head cook prepare the food, serve, and clean-up after lunch. The hours would be from 10am to 2pm. If interested, 
please send credentials, resume, and references to jennifer-tran@cdolinc.net. 
 
Custodian – Blessed Sacrament School is accepting applications for custodian, either full-time or part-time. For more            
information, or to send qualifications and employment record, contact cindyuhing@bsc.church or 402-474-4249. 

mailto:kneugeba@gmail.com
http://www.goodcounselretreat.org
mailto:office@goodcounselretreat.org
http://www.frcoulter.com/EasterMonday
mailto:frcoulter@gmail.com
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/datenightapr
https://lincolndiocese.regfox.com/datenightapr
http://www.wwme.org
mailto:sr.janelle-buettner@cdolinc.net
mailto:jennifer-tran@cdolinc.net
mailto:cindyuhing@bsc.church



